Sawyer Kensington Trust Minutes
Wednesday, August 11, 2021

In Attendance: Bruce Cilley, Donna Carter, Mike Del Sesto, Glenn Greenwood and 
Selectman Bob Solomon
Meeting called at 5:30pm at Sawyer Park Pavilion
Public Forum: No one in attendance
Review of Minutes With one amendment to the July minutes to clarify that the Boy Scout bridge had not been repaired a motion to approve by Cilley and seconded by Del Sesto. Passed unanimously.
Park Update/Maintenance:
Cilley indicated the mandatory August water test had been completed. and the late summer fertilizer application was scheduled for later in the week.
SKT Monthly Accounting: Because of the early meeting date no financial statements were available for review.
Bills and Financials: 
Received invoice for softballs and scorebooks for adult softball in the amount of $437.09 and an invoice for the park credit card (used for the purchase of bathroom supplies) for $365.46.
Two invoices for Unitil were reviewed 483.64 for the Park and 238.87 for Sawyer Field. Total invoice to be paid – $722.51. 
Invoice for infield spraying - $375.00
Invoice from Thurston Plumbing for toilet repair - $307.00
Motion by Del Sesto, second by Greenwood to pay all invoices. Passed unanimously.
Cilley indicated that additional night games had been added with the request of lights on August 18th and 23rd.several park application requests were reviewed and approved.  The Trustees determined that the animal presentation at the summer camp does not require an additional application.

New Business:

The Trustees are in receipt of a request from the Police Department to amend the facility rental application to require police details for certain gatherings.  Since the request was made using and obsolete application and because several trustees had questions regarding the proposed changes to the application Solomon offered to have further discussion with the Police chief and report back to the Trustees.

Carter will speak with our website consultants regarding the necessity of changing our domain name.

Del Sesto initiated a discussion regarding existing signage on the park concession stand.  Since the Park has not received any Farmstand revenue in two years the sign incorrectly describes the financial support offered by the Lewis family. Greenwood indicated that he would develop a first draft of language that could be made into a new sign for the Park concession stand.

Motion by Del Sesto, second by Greenwood to adjourn at 6:40.  Passed unanimously.

Draft signage language

DMeeting adjuo1
